2020--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WL

FEBRUARY TOWN BOARD MEETING
February 12, 2020

The Town Board of Sherwood met Wednesday, February 12, 2020 at 6:00 pm at
the Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor I, Ken Schwanebeck, Supervisor II, Curtis Anding, Clerk,
Alene Jacobson and Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck were present. Chairman Andy Cegielski was
absent because he is still on vacation in Florida. Grader operator Travis Kumm was also present.
There were no other electors present. This notice was published in the Pittsville Record and
posted within the township. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of last month’s
minutes by town board, treasurer’s report, town correspondence, reports from town officers,
public comments upon recognition of the town board, specific matters for discussion and
possible action in open session: Board of Review certification meeting in Marshfield, road
updates & taxes updates; pay bill, set town board meeting for March 2020 and adjournment.

Supervisor, Ken Schwanebeck called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance
was recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion by Ken Schwanebeck,
seconded by Curtis Anding to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Peggi
Schwanebeck gave the treasurer’s report. We have $152,451.41 on hand as of January 31, 2020.
The dollar amount also includes property taxes that need to be paid this month.

PUBLIC COMMENTS & CORRESPONDENCE: H&S Manufacturing sold their
properties at the end of Todd Road waséButsy for over $700,000. They owned over 480
acres alone in Clark County and some land in Wood County. Parcels of woods on Todd Road,
Cherry Road, Poertner Road and Sandhill Avenue are being logged off this winter. It has come to
my attention that the new 2019 John Deere Grader & snowplow was not put on our township
insurance yet. Clerk will look into this and notify Rural Insurance regarding this new JD Grader.
Can we charge a fee for anyone requesting special assessment information including finance
companies regarding parcels of land up for sale? Sometimes this request takes time to
complete. No action taken at this time.

TAX COLLECTIONS: All property taxes 1* installment was due by February 6, 2020.
There are some checks still up in the air, but now the Courthouse has to deal with this.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #4140 through #4163. Our next town board
meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 11, 2020 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. A
motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to adjourn. Motion carried by 2/3

majority. Meeting adjourned (6:45 pm)
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